
TOUCHET EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION 

 
 

BOXHOLDER 

T O U C H E T  E d u c a t i o n a l  F o u n d a t i o n  

P O  B o x  2 7 2  

T O u c h e t ,  W A  9 9 3 6 0  

 

 

 

 

 

NON PROFIT STANDARD 

US POSTAGE PAID 
TOUCHET, WA 

PERMIT NO. 11 
 

TOUCHET EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION     

Thanks You! 
 

Business Contributions Memorial Contributions 
    Baker Boyer Bank             Paul Bryant  
        FPL Energy            Mel Cummins 
 Coffey Communications  Archie & Maude Dennis 

       Dewey & Elizabeth Dennis 
                  Roy & Blanche Dodd Adams  

Mission Statement 
 

To provide financial support for 
Touchet students in pursuit of 

Educational opportunities, and to 

encourage community support for 
higher education. 

Spring 2005 

TRIBAL TIMES 
Trivia Answers   A. Tim Elsasser & Judi Hanson Easton, 1982  B. Ron Dunning  C. Fourth grade, 1977-78  TOP 
ROW: Missy Willoughby, Doug Reppe, Greg Gluck, Rowdy Berry, Kevin Kregger, Rochelle Goble, MIDDLE ROW: 
Ron Dunning, Deanna Barry, Debbie Garbe, Jenny Brashear, Tracy Gluck, Jim Patterson  FRONT ROW:  Rodney 
Schulz, Greg Richardson, Richard Jennings, Allen Villa, Tim Kaste  D. 1962 Football team, TOP ROW: LaVern 
Turner, Dick Hickman, Butch Voshell, Gene Bussell, Bob Rea, Terry Schaeffer, Bob Bryant  MIDDLE ROW: Chuck 
Saranto, Mike Brock, Rich Anderson, Darrell Loney, Pat Brock, Paul Garbe, Coach Seachris  BOTTOM ROW: Dean 
Munns, Jim Harpe, Jim Martin, Sam Weber, Tim Kelso  E. Pat Patterson, Carol Munns, Judy Harris  F. Sally 
Schaeffer  G. 1st year ?  Last year 1949?  H. 1969  I. 60, 21  J. 1960  K. 24  L. Donny Weaver   
 

TEF welcomes all comments regarding the answers! 

A.  Who is this dapper  
couple and what year was 

this picture taken? 

E. Can you name these    
        three young ladies? 

F.  My name is? 

D. Have you seen any of these fellows around Touchet? 

Reunion Edition  
How’s your memory? Have there been many changes over the years?  

Test your knowledge.   Look for trivia throughout the newsletter. 
Some of the answers are unknown—unless you know?   Let us know! 

Answers are on the back cover. 

C. Do these kids look familiar to you? 
What grade is this in what year? 

B. Who is this young man? 



 

 

TRIBAL TIMES 
 

WORLD WIDE WEB: touchet.org/foundation 
 

Contributors 
 

BOARD MEMBERS: 
President, Sharla Wagoner 
Vice President, Dave Reppe 
Secretary, Carol Hopkins 
Treasurer, Ron Coffell 
 

Steve Ames, Wendi Kregger, Doug Loney,  
Julie McCubbins, Dave & Sandy Reppe,  
Kristi Scherger 
 

WRITERS: Kristi Scherger, Sharla Wagoner 
 

PHOTOGRAPHERS: Sharla Wagoner,  
            Kristi Scherger, Jeri Akari 
 

LETTERS: Tribal Times invites letters on its  
content or on topics related to Touchet School.  
Letters for publication must be signed and may 
be edited for style, length, and clarity.  Shorter 
letters are more likely to be published due to 
space limitations.  Writers should include an  
address and daytime phone number. 
 

Send all correspondence to: 
 

Tribal Times 
Touchet Educational Foundation 
PO Box 272 
Touchet, WA 99360 
 

Or E-MAIL: foundation@touchet.org                                                  
 

Tribal Times is published biannually by the 
Touchet Educational Foundation. 
 

Views expressed in the Tribal Times are those of 
the authors and do not necessarily reflect official 
policy of the Touchet Educational Foundation. 
 

CHANGED YOUR ADDRESS? 
Please send current address information to: 
 

Change of Address 
Touchet Educational Foundation 
PO Box 272 
Touchet, WA 99360  
 

Or E-MAIL: foundation@touchet.org 
 

Thank you! 
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2004-05 CALENDAR 

APRIL     
4-8 Spring Break 

12 TEF Board Meeting, 7:00pm 

28 Community Meeting, 7:00pm 
 Touchet School Multi-Purpose room 
 

MAY 
5 TEF Board Meeting 

5 Annual Meeting 

6 May Day 

6 Lions Club Barbecue, 6:00pm 

 

JUNE 
2 TEF Board Meeting 

5  Graduation 

25 All school reunion 

 

JULY 
7 TEF Board Meeting 
 

AUGUST 

4  TEF Board Meeting 

31 Walla Walla County Fair 

 

 

 

SEPTEMBER 
1  TEF Board Meeting 

1-4 Walla Walla County Fair 

6  First Day of School 

30 Homecoming 
 Touchet vs Colton 

30 OKTOBERFEST, 6:00pm 
 Lions Club 
 

OCTOBER      
1 TEF Annual Golf Tourney 

6 TEF Board Meeting  
 

NOVEMBER       
3 TEF Board Meeting  
 

DECEMBER    
8 TEF Board Meeting   

    

   

L. Is this mug shot taken at the  
Walla Walla State Penitentiary?   

Can you name him?  
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G. What was the first and last year that classes    
     were held at the Gardena School? 



TRACKING THE INDIANS 

DARRELL LONEY tends to take life seriously.  Since graduating in 1964,  Darrell has served in the 
military, is a husband, father and grandfather, the District Fire Chief in Touchet, the Treasurer for 
the Touchet Gardena Lions Club, a Touchet School Bus Driver, a former Touchet High School Girls  
Softball Coach with 3 State Championship titles, and was the Touchet School Maintenance  
Supervisor for over 30 years — now retired. 
 

Where is Darrell mostly these days?  If you ever find yourself in Touchet, stop by and see him, as 
he is the Superintendent at Pheasant Creek Golf Course! 

DARRELL  
LONEY 
Busy keeping Touchet a great 
place to live... 

CLASS NOTES 
1970’s 
Tom Adams (‘79) is living in 
Sterling Alaska working as a 
meat cutter for Safeway. 
 

1980’s 
Todd Adams (‘80) is living 
in AL KABAR Saudia Arabia 
as the Area Manager of   
Halliburton Company.  He 
has a wife and one son. 
 

Mike Estes (‘81), his wife 
and two children are living in  
Soldotna, Alaska.  Mike 
works in the oil fields. 
 

Doug Reppe (‘86) and wife 
Daronna both teach at 
Horse Heaven Middle 
School in Kennewick where 
they now live with their two 
sons, Trey and Tye.  Doug 
spent the summer of 2004 
developing the TEF web 

page which can accessed at 
touchet.org/foundation. 
 

1990’s 
Polli Jo Hanson Weaver
(‘91) and husband Donny 
Weaver (‘90) report the birth 
of their daughter, Leena 
Jean, March 2, 2005.  They 
live in Touchet. 
 

Kim Kammenzind (‘96) is 
finishing her 5th year  
teaching at Ferndale  
Elementary in Milton-
Freewater, Oregon. 
 

Justin Richards (‘99)  
Received a Civil  
Engineering Degree and 
works for WSDOT in Lacey  
Washington. 
 

2000’s 
Lindsey Dorman (‘02) is  
attending Washington State 

University majoring in Child 
Psychology.  
 

Casey Richards (‘02)  
Received an AA degree 
from WWCC and is  
attending Eastern University  
studying Elementary  
Education. 
 

Shayna Wagoner Hutch-
ens (’02) is working on Mas-
ters at Boston  
University.  
 

IN MEMORIAM 
1930s 
Mel Cummins (‘33) 
 

Alice Adams Lathrop (‘36) 
 

1940s 
Dale Cummins (‘41) 
 

1950s 
Paul Bryant (‘55) 
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LETTERS 

A place in history 
 
Please direct my donation to the Science 
Scholarship in memory of Justin W. Shurtleff.  
Susan and I are grateful for all you have done 
to establish this scholarship in our son’s name.  
We, as Justin’s family, would like to continue to 
make an annual donation to help support the 
science scholarship, hopefully for many years 
to come.  Thank you very much for all you do. 
 

Wayne V. Shurtleff 

Memories……. 
 

We are asking for your help.  
If you have ANY old photos, 
stories or even memorabilia, 
regarding the Gardena 
School, please share them 
with the Touchet Educational 
Foundation.  You can contact 
them via US Mail or e-mail  
foundation@touchet.org. 

8” x 8” paver located at the main entrance  
of the Touchet school. 

A note of thanks 
 

"Thanks again and best wishes to the Foundation.  We are very impressed with your  
accomplishments.  I would be interested to know who puts together your newsletter.  As an ex  
yearbook advisor I recognize and appreciate quality in a publication and yours earns an A+ in  
my opinion!"                    
                                                                                                                          Sonia Binder 

All of those who have lived, worked, or played in Touchet, and want to share about themselves or others, 
past or present, please write or e-mail the Foundation.  

KEEP IN TOUCH! 
 

FINALLY GET A JOB? 
 

WRITE A BEST SELLER? 
 

WAS THAT REALLY YOU       
ON LETTERMAN? 

 

LET YOUR FELLOW  
INDIANS KNOW. 

 

SEND YOUR NEWS TO 
 

TRACKING THE INDIANS 
TRIBAL TIMES 
PO BOX 272 

TOUCHET, WA 99360 
 

OR EMAIL 
FOUNDATION@TOUCHET.ORG 
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continued… 
 
Education Scholarship, (In memory of Helen Durfee).  Started by Helen’s husband, El-
bert Durfee.  Helen Durfee was a gifted teacher for many years, and was also a substitute 
teacher for the Touchet school.  This scholarship is awarded by the Durfee family to a  
student with high achievement who is planning on becoming a teacher. 
 

Academic Scholarship, (Tri-Community Homemakers).  The Tri-Community  
Homemakers is a local service organization that has been providing a $500.00 scholarship 
to a graduating Touchet senior for about 25 years.  They have now chosen to be part of the 
Touchet Educational Foundation application and selection process.  The Homemakers’ 
scholarship is given to a student with a GPA of 3.3 or higher, with an emphasis on  
community service and excellent communication skills as shown on the application.  
 

FFA Scholarship, (In memory of Ronald Dunning Jr.).  This scholarship was instituted in 
memory of Ronald Dunning Jr. who died tragically in August 1986.  As a graduate of 
Touchet High Scholl in 1986, he was an active member of the FFA, raising beef and  
especially enjoying livestock judging.  Ronnie’s enthusiasm and humor were contagious.  He 
was a leader on the football field as well as in FFA.  His untimely death touched the hearts 
of family, friends and the community.  The FFA and his family sponsor this award, which  
recognizes an FFA member who exhibits outstanding participation and leadership. 
 

FFA Scholarship, (In memory of Roy Kregger).  After Mr. Kregger’s death, his wife  
Margerite, established this scholarship.  Roy and his family moved to Touchet where they 
have been an integral part of our farming community.  Roy was a member of the Alfalfa 
Seed Growers, the Walla Walla Grain Growers, was an active supporter of Touchet Schools 
and the FFA program.  Each year, the Kregger family chooses an FFA member that exhibits 
outstanding involvement and leadership in the Touchet FFA. 
 

FFA Foundation Scholarship.  Money comes from the State FFA Foundation to our  
Foundation, for a scholarship to an FFA member as chosen by the FFA advisor and the 
Touchet Educational Foundation. 
 

Athletic Scholarship, (Pheasant Creek Golf Course).  The Scherger family moved to 
Touchet in 2000, built and opened Pheasant Creek Golf Course.  They immediately saw 
how close and involved the community is with Touchet School, especially the sports  
programs.  Hoping that others will like to help support a small school athlete once the  
graduate moves onto a larger institution, they decided to establish this scholarship.  It will be 
awarded to a student who graduates with a 3.3 gpa or better, a leader both on and off the 
field as well as bring an upstanding citizen in the community.    
 

Additional Scholarships.  The community is always filled with generosity.  There may be 
additional scholarships available by graduation. 
 

Saturday Activities 

Nine Hole Golf Scramble  

At 2:30 Pheasant Creek Golf Course (just up the river road) is hosting a 9 hole scramble 

tourney with prizes.  $35.00 per participant includes everything you will need; greens fees, 

range balls, starter packet with snacks and tees, a cart and dinner!  Signing up as a four-

some is best . We need a minimum of 36 people to make it work.  Beverages and snacks 

are available at the club house during the tourney.  Get your class together for a little 

friendly competition Saturday afternoon.  It is important that you get your registration 

form in by April 15th to confirm event availability. 

Dinner is available at Pheasant Creek Golf Course to all reunion participants for just 

$10.00 per plate.   Put in your registration by April 15th to confirm event  

availability. 

Walla Walla Valley Winery Tours The limo will leave at 2:15 for a three hour tasting 

tour. You and your friends can catch up on old times while being chauffeured to the best 

tasting rooms in the valley.  $30.00 per person to participate.  You must register by 

April 15th in order to confirm event availability. 

Windmill Tours  Get on the bus and tour the area’s latest attraction, the Florida 

Power and Light windmills!  This tour is free.  Please return your registration by 

April 15th to confirm event availability. 

Need help contacting classmates? 

Are you celebrating a landmark year since graduation?  Do you need help contacting 

your classmates for an afternoon or evening engagement during reunion weekend?  

We can help.  Contact us if you need addresses, or would like to have a special table 

at the event for your class. Class of 1955 is getting together for their 50th reunion, class of 

1985 is celebrating their 20th and the class of 1995 is celebrating their 10th!  Get in touch 

with us today and start planning to make your reunion event a success! 

Come visit an old friend Saturday, June 25, 

2005 at the Touchet High School Multipurpose 

room and gymnasium.  Welcome and regis-

tration begins at 10AM with lunch at 12PM.  

Touchet FFA is hosting a BBQ with loose meat 

roast beef or chicken sandwiches, salads and 

beverage.  A program will follow from 1-

2PM.   

Individual class or decade pictures will be 

available at 11AM – 12PM for $20.00.  This 

includes your picture, a collage of reunion events 

and mailing. 

The afternoon is open for individual classes to 

plan their own get-togethers or take advantage 

of one of three afternoon activities that are avail-

able.  Read more in the activity feature section.  

Saturday night at 7PM we will have a social 

complete with entertainment, hors d'oeuvres  

and no host bar at the old Gardena School 

House (Touchet Lion’s Club).  This year we are 

recognizing all Touchet Alumni who are veter-

ans or currently serving in the armed forces.  

Please indicate on your registration your veter-

an or active duty status.  We look 

forward to hearing from you. 

Whether you have moved far 

away or stayed close by come join us this June 

and visit an old friend! 

Sincerely, 

2005 All Alumni Reunion 

We support our 

troops! 

Q
u
e
st

io
n
s?

  
P
le

as
e
 c

al
l 
m

e
! 

Sh
e
lle

y 
(S

ar
an

to
) 

P
e
rk

in
s:

 5
0
9
-3

0
1
-9

3
8
3
 

D
e
ta

c
h

 a
n

d
 r

e
tu

rn
 w

it
h

 

re
g
is

tr
a
ti

o
n

 f
e
e
 t

o
:T

o
u

c
h

e
t 

A
lu

m
n

i 
R

e
u

n
io

n
 

C
/0

 S
h

e
ll
e
y
 (

S
a
ra

n
to

) 
P

e
rk

in
s 

 
3
0
 B

ir
c
h

 S
tr

e
e
t 

T
o

u
c
h

e
t,

 W
A

 9
9
3
6
0
 

C
h

e
c
k
 o

u
t 

th
e
 w

e
b

si
te

: 
w

w
w

.t
o

u
c
h

e
t.

o
rg

/r
e
u

n
io

n
 

E
m

a
il
: 
re

u
n

io
n

@
to

u
c
h

e
t.

o
rg

 

R
e
u

n
io

n
 R

e
g

is
tr

a
ti

o
n

 

C
o

m
m

e
n

ts
: 

L
u

n
c
h

 i
s
 i
n

c
lu

d
e
d

 i
n

 y
o

u
r 

re
g
is

tr
a

ti
o
n

 f
e

e
. 
 P

le
a

s
e

 i
n

d
ic

a
te

 
th

e
 s

iz
e

 o
f 

y
o
u

r 
p

a
rt

y
. 

L
u

n
c
h

 C
h

o
ic

e
: 

P
le

a
s
e

 i
n

d
ic

a
te

 
h

o
w

 m
a

n
y
 o

f 
e

a
c
h

 c
h

o
ic

e
. 

R
e
tu

rn
 t

h
is

 f
o
rm

 t
o
 r

e
g
is

te
r 

fo
r 

th
e
 r

e
u
n
io

n
. 

  
H

e
lp

 o
u
t 
th

e
 c

o
o
k
 a

n
d
 t

h
e
 c

o
m

m
it
te

e
 t

o
 m

a
k
e
 t

h
is

 
re

u
n
io

n
 a

 s
u
c
c
e
s
s
! 

F
a

m
il
y
: 

$
2
0

.0
0
 

C
o
u

p
le

: 
$

1
5

.0
0
 

S
in

g
le

: 
:$

1
0

.0
0
 

N
a
m

e
 

A
d
d
re

s
s
 

P
h
o
n
e
 

R
o
a

s
t 

B
e

e
f 

C
h
ic

k
e

n
 

K
id

 M
e

a
l 
(a

g
e
 1

0
 &

 u
n

d
e

r)
 

S
a

tu
rd

a
y
 A

c
ti
v
it
ie

s
: 

 P
le

a
s
e

 c
h
e

c
k
 

to
 p

a
rt

ic
ip

a
te

. 
 R

e
tu

rn
 o

r 
c

a
ll

 b
y
 

A
p

ri
l 

1
5

th
! 

 P
a

y
 p

a
rt

ic
ip

a
ti
o

n
 f

e
e

 a
t 

th
e

 r
e

u
n

io
n

. 

V
e

te
ra

n
 S

ta
tu

s
: 

P
le

a
s
e

 i
n

d
ic

a
te

 
y
o

u
r 

s
ta

tu
s
. 

 I
f 

y
o

u
 k

n
o

w
 a

n
 

a
lu

m
n

u
s
 w

h
o

 w
a

s
 a

 v
e

te
ra

n
 a

n
d

 
d

e
c
e

a
s
e

d
 p

le
a

s
e

 l
is

t 
b

e
lo

w
. 

W
in

d
m

ill
 T

o
u

r:
 F

re
e
 

W
in

e
ry

 T
o

u
r:

 $
3

0
.0

0
 

G
o

lf
 S

c
ra

m
b

le
: 

$
3

5
.0

0
 

V
e

te
ra

n
 

B
ra

n
c
h

 o
f 

S
e

rv
ic

e
: 

E
m

a
il 

S
ti
ll 

A
c
ti
v
e

 D
u

ty
?
 

D
u
ty

 S
ta

ti
o
n

: 

Come visit an 

old friend! 

K. How long has Gary Dorman been the Ag teacher at Touchet? 



WHAT’S YOUR LEGACY? 

 

Art and Clara Bald Trust.  Art and Clara Bald were brother and sister, born and raised in Touchet 
and attended Touchet Schools.  They farmed in the Gardena area their entire lives and then ex-
panded to a farm on the property behind the store.  They were known as being kind, hard working, 
and good neighbors.  Through the trust established in their names, they have left a legacy of gen-
erosity to our communities and others. 
 

Touchet-Gardena Lions Club.  Established in 1962, the club meets in the old Gardena School 
which was built in 1902.  Classes were held there until 1949 and the building is still owned by the 
Touchet School District.  The Lions Club leases the building for $1/year and is responsible for 
maintaining the building as a community center.  The major funding source for the Lions Club is the 
May Day Barbeque.  The Lions Club has been a committed and supportive member of the Touchet 
community and especially the children over the past 40 years.  They continually contribute  
generously to the Touchet Educational Foundation. 
  
TEF Merit Scholarship.  Each senior who turns in their application on time receives this  
scholarship. 
 

Leadership Scholarship, (In memory of Wilbur Garbe Jr. and Paul Garbe).  Instituted during 
the 1970-71 school year by Wilbur Garbe’s widow, Elaine.  This scholarship is in memory to two 
brothers, Paul and Wilbur Garbe who died tragically.  Wilbur Garbe, Jr. was killed in a plane crash 
in September 1970.  He left behind three children and a legacy of service to the community and 
school.  Each year a student is selected that demonstrates outstanding citizenship, leadership, and 
a commitment to following through with their educational plans. 
 

Maxine Kempf Memorial Scholarship.  This scholarship began in 1998 by Maxine’s husband, 
Larry Kempf.  Maxine served this community and students through her work as a secretary at the 
school for 25 years.  She was May Queen and a graduate of the class of 1957.  Maxine was a US 
Marine Corps veteran and the mother of three.  The Touchet schools have never been the same 
since her retirement in 1990.  The scholarship is for a student with financial needs.  
 

Science Scholarship, (In memory of Justin Shurtleff).   Justin’s parents who live in Springville, 
Utah, established this scholarship.  Justin Shurtleff was a science teacher and basketball coach at 
Touchet from the fall of 1992 until his untimely death in December of 1994.  He challenged  
students to do their best and think for themselves.  He had a real heart for kids.  It was not  
uncommon to see his 7 foot 1 inch frame with arms stretched out and elementary kids hanging 
from them.  Wherever he went, there were middle school and high school kids tagging along,  
wanting to sit at lunch with him, or be involved in one of his games and “teachable moments”.  He 
took kids to basketball camps, fishing and watching movies at his house on the weekends.  He was 
a biologist, and had a real love for the natural world.  This scholarship is given to a student  
planning on majoring in a science related field. 
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There’s No Place Like Home 

Lacy Short Moyer (‘00) thought 
that she wanted to work at the 
Touchet School in administration.  
Now she is working on the Gear 
Up program and enjoys getting to 
know the students and helping 
them learn.  She is on the reunion  

commit-
tee and 
would 
love to 
see all 
her classmates so that 
she can show off her 
beautiful son Riley! 

JB Dorman (‘98) is working with 
grades 6-9 in the Gear Up  
program at Touchet School.  He 
loves working with the kids and 
knowing that each day will be  
different than the one before.  He 
also likes being able to contribute 
to the 

school that he graduated 
from.  This will be the first 
all school reunion that he 
will attend and would real-
ly like to see all of the 
people that went to school 
at the same time  
he did. 

Barbara Barnes Brown (‘65) 
NEVER thought that she would 
work at the Touchet School.  
She was going as far away as 
she could and would never 
come back!  But, she changed 

her mind 
some-
where 
along the 
way and is very glad to be 
back teaching business clas-
ses and advising the FBLA.  
There is no where she’d ra-
ther teach.  She too is look-
ing forward to seeing old 
friends at the reunion. 

Mary Cummins Marr (‘68) never gave any 
thought to working at the Touchet School when 
she graduated.  She was anxious to move away 
and do other things.  When she did decide to 
move back to Touchet, she wanted her children 
to have the benefits of a small school and 
thought it would be fun to have Maxine Kempf’s 
job of Financial Secretary.  Be careful what you 
wish for...Mary has now been working as the  
Financial Secretary for 15 years! 

Patty Adams (’59) loves working 
for the Touchet School as a  
parapro in the special education 
department.  She likes being 
around the kids and watching 
them grow up.  She thought when 
she married John Adams that she 
would always work at the Touchet 
Mercantile.  But she has driven 
school bus and worked in the 

kitchen before her current job 
at the school.  Patty has been 
on previous reunion  
committees and has always 
enjoyed all of the reunions.  
She would like to encourage 
all then Touchet grads to  
attend this year’s reunion! 



 

CLASS of 2005 

We are actively seeking additional members on our Board 
of Directors.  We meet the second Thursday evening of 
each month at the Touchet School.  The minimum time 
commitment is two hours for Board meetings, six hours 
for major events, and additional time as needed.  Anyone 
who has a desire to work on behalf of Touchet students, 
who would enjoy working for a charitable organization, 
and has some organizational and business skills, is  
encouraged to apply.  Please write or e-mail for  
information. 
 
  TEF                            
  PO Box 272    
  Touchet, WA 99360 
 

  E-MAIL:  foundation@touchet.org 

WE NEED HELP! 
Do you have time and talents to share? 

Do you have time and enthusiasm to spare? 
Do we have an opportunity for you? 

Stats 
 

20 Seniors 
 

 8 girls, 12 boys 
 

 10 have been 
 classmates since 
 kindergarten 
 

 7 will attend  
 4 year colleges 
 

 12 will attend 
 2 year colleges 
 

 1 will attend 
 trade school 
 

 Futures: 
 Teachers, Sports, 
 Criminal Justice, 
 Business, Auto 
 Body Repair, 
 Science 
 
 
 Sadie Short 
 played in the All 
 State Basketball 
 game 
 

 Josh Curfman 
 and Josh Zahl will 
 be playing in the 
 All State Football 
 game 
 
Graduation will be held 
on Sunday, June 5th at 

the Touchet High 
School Gym. 

 
 
Please come and wish 

them a bright and 
rewarding future! 

TOUCHET EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION 

 
 
 

Invites Everyone 
To The  

Community Meeting 
 

April 28 at 7:00pm 
Touchet School Multi Purpose Room 

 

Refreshments available 
Ice Cream served by the Touchet FFA 

 
This is your opportunity to ask questions, explore ways to donate, 

and become involved! 

 
Meet the Board members  



OKTOBERFEST 
Another successful and fun fundraising event for the Touchet Educational 

Foundation in 2004.  Over 220 people attended enjoying German  
sausage, hot potato salad, strudel, good company and great music.  The 

senior class slave auction and raffle items helped raise over $4,000.  
Thank you to everyone who volunteered, donated raffle items, the alumni 

and community members who make this annual event a success!  
 

Mark your calendars for September 30th, for Oktoberfest 2005!  

2005 Senior Class 

Jeremy Groat, Andy Lundberg, Josh Curfman 

Miguel Castillo, Andy Easton, 
Saul Velazco, Joey McDole 

Shane Barnett, Darin Weaver 

Elvis, Sean Akari 

Jason Sansom, Sadie Short, 
Lacey Mayberry, Josh Zahl 

Erica Martinez, 
Angela Barnes, 
Sonja Kelsay 

Jessica Johnson,  
Caitlin Snivey,  

Chelsie Schaeffer 
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Andy Easton (‘05) Varsity football player, 
represented Touchet High School in a 
statewide leadership and scholarship  
competition.  The Qwest Leadership  
Challenge and Seattle Seahawks invited a 
football player from each of Washington’s 
331 high school football programs to  
volunteer in their community and compete 
for a $5,000 scholarship.   
 
 

Once they’ve completed 40 volunteer hours 
for a non profit or educational organization, 
each player will receive a $500 check from 
Qwest to be donated to the non-profit or 
educational group.   
 

 

Andy along with other Qwest Leadership Challenge participants were invited 
to a private leadership conference the morning of the Seahawks / Bills game 
hosted by Seahawks CEO Tod Leiweke and future NFL Hall of Fame  
quarterback Warren Moon.  The high school players were also recognized at 
Qwest Day during the November 28th, 2004 game. 

Joe McDole (‘05) is currently the Class of 
2005 President.  He enjoys learning to 
work with his classmates and getting to 
know them better.  Joe’s future plans  
include attending Eastern University stud-
ying sports medicine.  He has always en-
joyed sports such as baseball, football 
and has played hockey for over 15 years.  
Joe is glad that he is able to attend 
Touchet School because of the cool 
teachers and the one on one  
guidance.  If you would like to keep in 
touch with Joe, e-mail him at 
mcdole21@hotmail.com. 

I. How many of the _____ Touchet School employees are Touchet School graduates? 
                                 (#) 
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INVEST IN EDUCATION 

Each year every Touchet senior has the opportunity to apply for a scholarship.  Below is a  
representation of the number of seniors and how many of them were awarded scholarships.   
 

We ensure that every gift is put to work where the donor’s values guide them.  Less than 1% of 
the Touchet Educational Foundation’s funds are used for administration.  If you want to make a 
gift but don’t see a fund that fits your wishes, contact a Touchet Educational Board member.   
We’ll work with you to determine the best way to proceed. 
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Dollars Received

21 seniors 
14 students were     
     awarded scholarships 

25 seniors 
19 students were 
     awarded scholarships 

20 seniors 
17 applicants 
 

15 H. What year did the Touchet Merc burn down? 

Progress Report 
Ed Castillo (‘04) is grateful for the Leadership Scholarship in Memory of 
Wilbur Garbe Jr. and Paul Garbe as well as the TEF Merit Scholarship 
both of which he received.  He is currently attending Washington State  
University pursuing a degree in Secondary Education emphasizing in 
Spanish and History.  Ed hopes to someday teach at a small school  
similar to Touchet.  He also recently joined the Army National Guard and 
Army ROTC.  In May, he’ll be off to Fort Knox, Kentucky for basic training.  
His job is as a light wheel vehicle mechanic with his unit being stationed in 
Walla Walla.  After graduation, Ed will be a 2nd lieutenant and plans to 
train as a combat engineer for the Army.  
 

How is school going?  Ed is living on campus in the Stephenson complex but next semester, plans to move 
out and rent a house.  Sports have never left Ed’s life.  Last semester he started a flag football team, played 
dodge ball with a bunch of Touchet-ites (Jonathan Ingham, Brandon Ingham and Mandy Griffith) as well as 
belonging to the Ultimate Frisbee Club!  As for work, Ed was working on campus at a restaurant.  Since he 
has joined the Army National Guard, that takes him to Spokane one week a month.  Just as well, his  
restaurant hours kept him from being able to enjoy Saturday afternoon Cougar Football games! 
 

What about next year?  Ed will be returning to WSU.  He likes the small town feel that Pullman offers! 
 

Kylee Durfee (‘04) is currently attending Eastern Washington University.  She has 
enjoyed her first year away at college.  Kylee’s roommate in the dorm is from Japan, 
which provided her with insight from another culture.  Since receiving the TEF  
Business Scholarship, she has taken her first economics class this quarter.   

Jonathan Ingham (’04)  is attending Washington State University, just like 
his older brother, father and grandparents did before him.  He is living in a 
dorm on campus, and liking school for the most part.  He likes having more 
free time than he expected, and meeting new people.  He has played on  
several intramural sports teams including football, volleyball, basketball and 
even dodge ball.  When he graduated from high school, Jonathan planned to 
major in political science, with hopes of going to law school after that.  So far, 
he has been happy with his choice.  He had a political science class last fall 
during the presidential election, which he enjoyed.  Jonathan will be home 
working on the farm helping his dad this summer, with possibly a part time 
job at an attorney’s office.  This fall he will be returning to WSU and living in a 
house off campus with his friends from the dorm.  Jonathan was the recipient 
of both the FFA Scholarship in Memory of Ronald Dunning Jr. and the TEF 
Merit Scholarship. 



Don’t get left out...take a walk over to the school’s main entrance and see history unfold! 
Reserve your place by purchasing your personalized brick today.  They’re going fast.  

PAVE THE WAY 
 

Reserve your place in history by purchasing a personalized brick with  
your name or the name of your business.  This project will play an  

important role in expanding our scholarship opportunities. 
 

 Give a brick in honor of graduation, birth of a child, anniversary or birthday. 
 

 4” x 8” Engraved Paver with a bronze plaque   $35.00 
 4” x 8” Engraved Paver with a logo* & bronze plaque  $45.00 
  

 8” x 8” Engraved Paver*  with a bronze plaque   $60.00 
 8” x 8” Engraved Paver with a logo* & bronze plaque  $70.00 
 

High quality, uniquely designed concrete bricks which hold a  
commemorative bronze plaque. 

 

Deeply engraved letters to ensure readability and long life. 
 

Moisture resistant adhesive to permanently attach plaque to the paver. 
 

*Contact Dave Reppe for help with specific design options 

To order, please fill out the appropriate information on form: 
 
                 
 First Name       Last Name   
 
                 
 Address 
 
                 
 City      State     Zip 
 
                 
 Home Phone     Work Phone    E-mail  

 
4” x 8” Bronze Plaque Inscription You may use one, two or three lines for your message.  Please print clearly one letter  
     per square.  Allow one square for a space between words or for punctuation marks.   
     Each line will be centered on the plaque. 
 

 
 
4” x 8” Bronze Plaque Inscription You may use one, two or three lines for your message.  Please print clearly one letter  
With A Logo*    per square.  Allow one square for a space between words or for punctuation marks.   
     Each line will be centered on the plaque. 
  

Line 1                                     

Line 2                                     

Line 3                                     

TOUCHET EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION 

Mail or give your order form, logo and payment to: Touchet Educational Foundation 
       c/o Dave Reppe 
       PO Box 272 
       Touchet, WA 99360 
       Phone: 509-394-2972 or e-mail: repped@hscis.net 

PAVE THE WAY 

J. What year was this:  The class colors selected are pink and white, the motto is “We have    
    crossed the bay - the ocean lies before us.”  and the class flower is a pink carnation. 
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Thank you to Dunning Irrigation for paying the shipping on the pavers and Dave Konen 
with Koncrete Industries for their generous donation of sand, gravel and materials for the  
installation of our engraved paver project.  And of course thanks to all who put the sweat 

equity into the project to get it to this stage.  The Foundation appreciates everyone! 



 

 Opportunities For Giving 
 A cash contribution 
 A gift in honor or memory of a special friend or loved one 
 Endowment—An endowment is a permanent fund set up to provide yearly  
       scholarship distributions from a portion of the earned investment income, while never 
       expending any of the original principal gift.  The fund is  typically named to remember 
       the donor or someone of the donors’ choice 
 Gifts of property, stocks or bonds—we have a brokerage account in place to accept   
       those gifts 
 

Your donation will: 
 Help Touchet High School graduates further their education 
 Be administered locally by a Board made up of volunteers from the Touchet  
       community 
 

Yes! I want to help support Touchet students through the Touchet Educational Foundation. 
 
Name:               
 
Address:                              City     State:   Zip:    
 

Please direct my contribution to the following area: 

   Area of Greatest Need 

   Science Scholarship (In memory of Justin Shurtleff) 

   Education Scholarship (In memory of Helen Durfee) 

   Academic Scholarship 

   Athletic Scholarship 

   In Memory of:        

   In Honor of:             

   Other:         
 

   Check here if you would like to talk with someone on the Touchet  
   Educational Foundation Board about the purpose of our organization. 
 

Make checks payable to Touchet Educational Foundation and mail with this form to: 
 

   Touchet Educational Foundation 
   PO Box 272 
   Touchet, WA 99360 

TOUCHET EDUCATIONAL FOUNDATION 

The Touchet Educational Foundation is a 501© (3) non profit tax exempt organization.  
Our primary focus is to provide financial assistance to Touchet graduates in pursuit  
of higher education goals at four year colleges and universities, community colleges 
and trade schools.  We provide a way for Touchet alumni, businesses and community  
members to be involved in providing that support. 

14 SEEN FROM THE STREET 

Touchet Merc Seed House Saloon 

FPL Windmills Another day in Touchet 

View of  Touchet Valley from Gardena Pheasant Creek Golf Course 


